STOGURSEY PARISH COUNCIL
 MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 8 SEPTEMBER 2015
IN THE VICTORY HALL STOGURSEY

PUBLIC FORUM:







Clllr Turpin is unhappy that Strongvox took the Paddon’s play area out of action during the summer school holidays. Cllr Searle said he was advised this was due to a health and safety issue which cost £1k to put right.
PRESENT:

Cllr Allan Searle (Chairman), Cllr Chris Ford (Vice-Chairman), Cllr Val Boxall, Cllr Geoff Coles, Cllr Ian Elenor, Cllr Sue Goss. Cllr Susan Jones, Cllr Paul Tipney, Cllr Keith Turpin, County Cllr Hugh Davies, Aly Prowse (Clerk), 1 member of the public. 

79/15
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Chris Morgan.
80/15
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11.8.15:

The minutes were AGREED and signed by the Chairman.

81/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of interest.
82/15
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT (Cllr Hugh Davies):
1. Cllr Davies attended a seminar for vulnerable adults and children which included case studies for local children.

2. The final SCC roadshow (how to balance the budget) is on 19.9.15 at Bridgwater J24 Market 9am – 2pm.

3. Prior to the launch of this year’s small improvement scheme (SIS) councillors have to attend a seminar; similarly for the Health and Wellbeing Fund which will be open for applications between 1.9.15 – 31.1.16.

4. Cllr Davies raised the issue of uncollected road signs following completion of road works, with D.Peake. He was advised the barriers belong to contractors and not Highways. Cllr Turpin said the barriers were removed some months ago, but the remaining signs are Highways’. In any event, D.Peake told Cllr Davies that he would visit the area and remove any signs that remain. 

5. Devolution - there are 20 partners including Devon and Somerset who will be undertaking devolvement / authority from Central Government. Plans will be submitted to Government on 4.9.15

83/15
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT (Cllr Goss):

1. CIM Fund – those groups/personnel who have experienced the CIM process will be asked about their experiences – what went well and what could be done to improve it. This is an attempt to find out how well people have been supported through the process, particularly as there have not been many successful bids. Cllr Goss will talk to Cllr Ford, the Clerk, Holford and Kilve parishes.
2. Cllr Goss also touched on the devolution proposals adding that it should provide economies of scale and that although no extra funding will be devolved, decisions on how funds will be spent, will be taken locally. This process is based on local enterprise partnerships and business relationships/partnerships and is on a par with the northern powerhouses. WSC will have to fight their corner as most of the development will be along the M5 corridor. 
3. EDF Hinkley C - Cllr Morgan & Cllr Goss had a site visit with Nigel Cann. They were advised that during remediation work, more asbestos was found than originally thought, particularly in the coastal areas and also under the temporary offices. This will be cleared once the new offices are built on the north eastern part of the site. Following the financial investment decision (FID) one of the first things to be done will be the jetty; last week there were divers in this area checking for any ordnance. The archaeology on the southern bund area will be starting soon and it is thought that Roman remains will be found. Cllr Goss is unable to attend the MSF site visit, but Cllr Jones will attend instead.

4. The SDC planning application for the park and ride site at Cricketers is still under consideration. Cllr Goss said this is worrying as she believes it is EDF’s attempt to get extra parking agreed through the ‘back door’ which was not permitted under the DCO. D.Eccles said it is a private application. The County and District Councils will be monitoring this situation.

84/15
REVIEW OF ACTION LIST (By exception):
Item1
Cllr Turpin would like to know what is happening with the Paddon’s (Strongvox) Site. Cllr Searle explained that the land, originally set aside for a car park, toilets and burial ground will not be passed over to us for at least another year. The burial ground will now not happen because of the water table, although a small remembrance garden on the highest part is a possibility. Cllr Turpin is unhappy that the compound is still there. Cllr Searle advised there is a meeting next week between Strongvox and the residents where a set of proposals will be tabled for residents’ consideration. 

Item 5
Woodland & Orchards. Cllrs Coles and Searle have arranged to meet with the landowner shortly. 

Item 6
Stolford Bin. The Clerk has emailed K.Richards (WSC) again. This has now been going on since November 2014. Cllr Goss will take this issue higher at WSC. Cllr Tipney does not agree with the additional bin, although it was explained this was previously agreed by councillors.

Item 7
Blocked ditches along C182. Highways advised work scheduling will take place shortly, to include this work. Cllr Goss observed running water from Farringdon Hill onto the C182 following recent bad weather. Cllr Coles said the ditches are blocked at Farringdon Hill, causing the problem. The Clerk is aware of an extant water survey along the C182. She will enquire if this area is included. Action: Clerk.
Item 9
Hedge cutting in parish – Arrange a meeting with D.Peake. We will offer two dates – 15th and 17th September (pm) Action: Clerk
Item 11
Quantock Panel – Cllr Goss is disappointed that we made the decision to resign from the Panel as Cllr Westcott has put a lot of effort trying to make the meetings worthwhile. The various agencies cannot attend together because of cutbacks. It is therefore, Cllr Westcott’s intention to have themed meetings and to invite the various agencies to attend in turn. Cllr Goss will attend as District Councillor.

Item 12
White lining in Castle St – Highways advised the Clerk that the white lining of the road across the access to The Pound and the Church Rooms will be carried out in the next 14 days.

Item 13
Edware Lane – Following our letter to Highways complaining about the situation on Edware Lane, a Wick resident phoned the Clerk to advise that the lane has been a Restricted Byway (RB) for at least 9 years. The Clerk then rang D.Peake, who advised that the lane was classified as a RB during the early 2000’s (and was formerly a RUPP – rarely used public path) but had continued to be maintained by Highways until it ceased 2/3 years ago due to Government cuts. Under Operation HAROLD, EDF Hinkley C has agreed to repair the existing potholes. 

Cllr Tipney asked how Government departments’ stand from a lawful perspective dropping services and pushing these on to parish councils. He feels we should resist this. Cllr Goss said Councils have certain statutory obligations which must be provided but they are able to give up discretionary services. 

85/15
EDF HINKLEY POINT C:

Nothing to report further to minute 83/15/3.

86/15
HINKLEY C COMMUNITY IMPACT MITIGATION (CIM) UPDATE:

1. Feasibility Study (Cllr Searle) 
The next meeting will be on 28.9.15 at the Victory Hall.
2. Stogursey Parish Woodlands and Orchards (Cllr Searle)
Covered under minute 84/15/item 5
3. Stogursey School

A meeting has been arranged for 23.9.15, 6pm at Stogursey School.

87/15
BURGAGE RD PLAY AREA:
1. Access Lane - The formal handover of the £2000 cheque from Cllr Westcott and Angela Summers (WSC) took place on 8.9.15. This was a requirement within the S106 funding agreement to demonstrate to the community that the funding has been well spent. Cllr Ford reported that it went very well and a number of mums, dads and children attended.

2. There has some anti-social behaviour instances at the play area. Cllr Coles said it is not restricted just to youths. The shelter has been cracked at both ends which would have needed considerable force. There are burn marks on the artificial grass and the remains of a burnt ruck-sack have been found which could have other implications. It would be difficult to ban certain children from the play area or to lock it at night as this might lead to further damage. It is only a small minority causing the problems and although the Police are involved, parents don’t seem interested. It is extremely disappointing. It is important to ring the Police on 101 to report any issues. However, the play area is being very well used, particularly from 5pm – 7pm.
3. Litter Bins – There is one existing litter bin (paid for and emptied by WSC) and 3 new bins installed as part of the new scheme. The cost quoted by WSC to empty each bin is £192.40, hence it will cost £385 per annum for 2 (new) bins and £577 for 3. Cllr Ford suggested we need to retain the existing WSC bin, plus 2 from 3 of the new bins. We could either remove a new bin or exchange the existing WSC bin for one of the new bins as long as WSC continued to pay for it. It was AGREED to request a service agreement from WSC for 2 bins and to request their existing bin be replaced by one of the new ones. Action: Clerk
88/15
ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR (ASB):

Cllr Searle advised there have been some ASB problems at the bus shelter recently, with a few youngsters causing problems. The shelter will therefore be locked at around 5pm in the evenings until things improve. The situation will be monitored closely over the next week. The Police have been involved.   
89/15
MEETING REPORTS:
4.9.15 - The lengths-man has been busy working on priority tasks such as ditch, gulley & culvert clearances and final grass cutting prior to ‘closing down’ for the winter period. EDF has promised it would help out in an emergency e.g. major flooding problems; D.Greenslade said he would also help out. The Chairman suggested we write a letter of thanks to Will and his colleagues (copied to EDF) for the work undertaken over the year and that we look forward to seeing him again in April 2016. This was AGREED. Action: Clerk
90/15
FORTHCOMING MEETINGS:

16.9.15 -MSF Hinkley C Tour. 

17.9.15 – Transport Forum

26.9.15 – SALC AGM
8.10.15 – Steart Forum

15.10.15 – Community Forum

30.10.15 – SSG, Hill House, Otterhampton
91/15
CORRESPONDENCE:
1. Received/Sent:

a) WSC – Equality event on 17.9.15 at County Hall. No interest.

b) SALC – Smaller authorities’ Transparency fund (funding available to purchase IT equipment to provide a parish council website). We will continue as now, placing information on the Stogursey website.

c) Historic England are considering adding the War Memorial to the list of buildings of special archaeological or historical interest. Cllr Ford believes it is a waste of money listing the war memorial and thinks we should rebuff it. Cllrs Turpin and Elenor believe we need to find out more information before making a decision, including whether it will be cleaned. This was AGREED. Action: Clerk
d) WSC – Pop-up Sport, 29.9.15 at the Victory Hall. Request advertising material. Action: Clerk.
e) EDF – Forthcoming roadworks at Sandford Corner, Bridgwater at the end of September for four weeks.

f) SCC – Advising there is now one number for all public services: 0300 123 2224.

g) Suzy Taylor – Residents at Paddons have received correspondence from Strongvox regarding future development proposals at Paddons. 

h) Adam Barnett (ABC) advertising his community maintenance services.
2. For Consideration
a) Renewal of Parish-On-Line Mapping System £28, plus VAT. This was AGREED. Action: Clerk.
b) Greater Quantock Landscape Development Funding – No projects identified currently.

92/15
ENHANCEMENTS (Cllr Searle):
1. Litter bin at Stolford
The Clerk has again emailed K.Richards on1.9.15 and re-iterated the need for this to be resolved by the end of September. Cllr Goss will take this up on our behalf at WSC. Action: Cllr Goss.
2. Other

a) The tubs on The Gravel are still looking colourful. The hanging baskets are just about going over. One of the baskets fell to the ground recently, possibly because of a broken chain. Fortunately there was no damage.

b) The lengths-man removed the brambles at St Andrew’s Well. However the weeds do need spraying, whilst being mindful of the water course. Cllr Elenor wondered if a flame gun may be more suitable. 
c) Cllr Turpin again wished to reinforce that some hedges cut by the lengths-man are either the responsibility of the landowner or Highways and if we keep doing ‘their’ work for them, they will never do it themselves. Cllr Searle said the hedge the lengths-man cuts in the high street is for safety reasons and was agreed as part of the mitigation to benefit the community. Cllr Ford agrees with Cllr Turpin. Cllr Goss said here, it is not a case of Highways opting out. She agrees that it is the landowner’s responsibility and that the lengths-man would be better employed elsewhere. Cllr Tipney said the lengths-man should be addressing weeds in the gutters and road in the High St.

93/15
HIGHWAYS (Cllr Searle):

Cllr Searle reported that the ditch has been cleared outside Prior’s Cottage Stolford and various potholes have been marked up for repair.
94/15
PLANNING UPDATE:
The Clerk reported the following:

3/32/15/010
Northwall Cottage, Stogursey. Comments sent to WSC. Councillors visited the site and SUPPORT this application. However, an objection was received from a member of the public on the grounds of no Design and Access Statement; very basic and limited information and is surprised that the Planning Department has not identified the Conservation Area as a constraint.


3/32/15/011 - Development at Stolford Farm. Comments sent to WSC. SUPPORTED.
3/32/15/008 – Hinkley C Site Remediation Work. 
SUPPORTED with the request for a monthly breakdown of works completed outlining whether asbestos has been found and warning when loud machinery is likely to be used.
36/15/00009
Cricketer Farm HPC Temporary Park and Ride Facility. Comments sent to SDC as an interested Party - 1) that 
mini-buses only travel to Hinkley Point C via Stogursey Lane when there is a specific request to collect/drop off Stogursey village HPC workers at identified times, and 2) that the travel routes through Stogursey parish are agreed in consultation with SPC, PRIOR to the commencement of operation.

95/15
FINANCE (The Clerk):

1. The following invoices were AGREED for payment:
· S.Foster - £370 - Churchyard mowing on 3.9.15 & 8.9.15.

· Purnells - £124.30 – Welcome Packs and ‘Stogursey Stroll’ leaflets.

· V.Boxall - £10 – Plastic Wallets for Welcome Packs (Poundland)

· A.Prowse - £444.64 – August salary plus £32.23 admin and office expenses.
96/15
PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY – PRoW (Cllr Jones): 

An issue reported previously by J.Taunton, has been passed to G.Martin to resolve.

97/15
GROUPS AND PANELS:
1. Twinning – Cllr Elenor said the Cream Tea at Wick was successful. The next meeting is on 14.9.15.
2. Stogursey Arts Festival – Cllr Elenor reported that large display boards are being purchased for this and future events; there will be a big craft event in the Victory Hall; the music programme is coming together as is the scarecrow competition. Tickets for the gala night will be £4 if purchased from the Post Office in advance and £5 on the door. Flyers will be forwarded to the Clerk to advertise in local parishes. Action: Cllr Elenor.
3. Victory Hall – Cllr Ford reported that the trustees are deeply split on their views regarding the Village Hall development. Cllr Searle believes there are some reservations, but would not necessarily agree that there is a deep split. 

4. Cllr Coles advised that the community car scheme is still going well; almost 200 journeys have been taken since it started in January of this year. A few more drivers have also joined the scheme.

98/15
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 13 October 2015 at 7.15pm (Public Forum) followed by the main meeting at 7.30pm in The Victory Hall, Stogursey.
The meeting ended at 9.25pm.
Signed:
…..……………………………………………..

Date: …………………………………………………


(Chairman) 
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